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May 13, 2022 

 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
RE:  The Empire District Electric Company d/b/a Liberty 

Commission Case No. ER-2021-0312 
 
Dear Judge Woodruff: 
 

On May 2, 2022, and to comply with the Commission’s Order Approving Stipulations 
and Agreements issued March 9, 2022, effective March 19, 2022, and the Commission’s 
Report and Order issued April 6, 2022, effective April 16, 2022, in Liberty’s general rate case 
(ER-2021-0312), Liberty submitted certain tariff sheets consisting of revised and original rate 
schedules. The general rate case compliance tariff sheets, designed to implement Liberty’s 
authorized annual revenue requirement increase of $35,515,913, bear an effective date of June 1, 
2022 (30 days after submission).  

 
Substitutes for certain tariff sheets were submitted on May 12, 2022, and Staff alerted 

Liberty of the need for an additional correction. In this regard, attached hereto for filing is a 
substitute for PSC Mo. No. 6, Section 2, Sheet No. 8. The version filed on May 2 mistakenly 
referenced “Rider DSIM for residential service.” The attached substitute properly refers to “Rider 
DSIM for non-residential service.” 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns regarding this substitute 
tariff submission. 
 
      Sincerely, 
   

         Diana Carter 
 
 
 
cc: All parties to Commission Case No. ER-2021-0312 
  


